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Summary
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An ordinance ratifying a grant application submission and 

acceptance of $5,750,000 from the U.S. Department of 

Housing and Urban Development’s (HUD) Lead Hazard 

Reduction Grant Program (LHRG). 



Background

• The City of San Antonio was 

awarded its first Lead Hazard 

Reduction Grant in 1999 

• Total Lead Hazard Reduction 

Grant Funding Received by the 

City: $27M

• Assisted over 1400 families to 

date
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Who We Serve

• Low-income families at or 
below 80% Area Median 
Income

• Household must include either 
expecting mothers or children 
under the age of 6

• Any home considered for the 
program must have been 
constructed prior to 1978
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Purpose

• Provide a lead-
safe environment 
to children in the 
community

• Targeting 135 
units completed 
over life of the 
grant

General Info

• $5.75 million total

• In-kind 10% match 
from CDBG

• Two (2) positions

• 4-year grant 
period

Award

• Application 
Deadline: August 
19, 2024

• Award Announced 
on  October 8th

• Execute: Early 
January

•

Overview of the Grant
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Recommendation

Approve submission and acceptance of $5,750,000 from the 

Lead Hazard Reduction Grant Program.
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